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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
Another year has come and gone.  We have had a good year, we’ve added a few 
new members, brought back a few old members and still have a few prospects.  
We held two fantastic rallies that were very well attended.  Let’s keep up the 
good work.   
 
We have the Southeast Region Rally coming up January 24- 29 and I know there 
are a lot of Mason Dixon’s going.  When we have our meeting, please attend and 
bring some ideas for the club.  If you have a favorite campground that you think 
might be interested in supporting a rally, let us know, we are always looking for 
new locations.  Also, consider co-hosting a rally.  Ask anyone that has co-hosted 
one about what is involved.  Sure there is some work but just about everyone 
that attends helps, so the work isn’t that much.  Our fist planned rally is in May at 
Americamps in Ashland, VA May 11 -14, 2015 (More on that in the Rally 
Section).  We don’t have to wait until May for a rally we could have one earlier. 
 
I had sent out an email about a rally in Cape May, NJ in late August or early 
September of next year to see what type of response we would get because the 
DOAI National Rally is in late September in Bath, NY.  With our rally being so 
close I was concerned about the attendance. No one answered the email.  I can 
only assume that Cape May was not very well accepted. Any other suggestions? 
 
Alice and I want to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy and Safe New 
Year. 
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TREASURERS REPORT 
 
Opening Balance November 01, 2015                                                            $4,277.22 

 

Deposits 

 

Date                                                                                                 Amount 

11/30              Total Deposits               $50.00 

 

Balance as of November 30, 2015                                                           $4,327.22 

 
MASON-DIXON DUES 
 
The dues for the Mason-Dixon Discovery group is still $12.00 for the year and 
they are payable in January.  Our Treasurer, Helen Blackwell, will be leaving for 
parts south December 28 and RETURNING in MARCH 2016.  She will not be 
receiving any mail during the time she is gone.  She has requested you either 
send your dues so that she receives them before December 24 or pay them at 
the SE Region Rally at Lazy Days in Florida.  If the checks are not received 
before then, your check will be processed in March. 
 
Send your dues check to: Helen Blackwell, 4473 Hobby Horse Ct., 
Mechanicsville, VA 23111. 
 
Mason-Dixon Shirts 
 
We have two light blue Mason-Dixon Shirts in stock.  There is one men’s medium 
and one ladies large.  They are $20.00 each.  The cost for shipping is $5.25 for 
one and $7.05 for the two.  If you want them let me know.  If you are going to the 
SE Region in Lazy Days, I will bring them there so you can save the shipping. 
 
NEW MEMBERS 
 
No new members this month, but we do have a few prospects. 
 
PRAYER LIST 
 
Lee Barefoot 
Bob Deal 
Nick Ricciardi   Brother of John Ricciardi 
MaryAnne Weinberg 
The members of the military and all first responders 
 
BIRTHDAYS  & ANNIVERSARIES 
 

DECEMBER 



 
BIRTHDAYS     ANNIVERSARIES 
 
3 Dick Smith     
11 Sue Ann Murphy 
14 Bob Deal     
18 Pat Runge 

DECEMBER (continued) 
 

25 Gloria Mory 
27 Sonny Blackwell    
27 Marshall Godwin  
 

JANUARY  
 

BIRTHDAYS     ANNIVERSARIES 
 

6 Glenda Angus    

8 Larry Weinberg 
7 Toni Calzone 
 

 
UPCOMING RALLIES 
 
January 24 – 29 (Depart 30) 2016 Southeast Region Rally Lazy Days, 

Seffner FL.  
 
May 11 – 14 (Depart 15) 2016 Mason Dixon Rally Americamp, 

Ashland, VA 
 

OUR SPRING RALLY WILL BE HELD IN ASHLAND, VA., MAY 11 - 15, 2016 
(TOTAL OF 4 NIGHTS) 
 
WHERE:  AMERICAMP RV RESORT 
                 11322 AIR PARK ROAD 
                  ASHLAND, VA 23005 
                  PHONE:  804-798-5298 
 
ARRIVE:  WEDNESDAY, MAY 11, 2016 
 
DEPART: SUNDAY, MAY 15, 2016   
 

 

HUMOR FOR THE MONTH 
 
This month’s humor is provided by Dick Tracy 



 
THINGS I’VE LEARNED LIVING IN THE SOUTH 
 
In Cajun country, if it doesn’t move, eat it; if it moves, kill it then eat it. 
 
A possum is a flat animal that sleeps in the middle of the road. 
 
There are 10,000 types of spiders.  All of them live in the south, plus a couple no 
one’s seen before. 
 
If it grows, it’ll stick ya.  If it crawls, it’ll bite cha. 
 
Onced and Twiced are words 
It’s not a shopping cart it’s a buggy 
 
JAWL-P means, Did you all go to the bathroom 
 
People actually grow, eat, and like OKRA 
FIXINTO is one word and it means, I’m going to do that 
 
Iced tea is appropriate for all meals and you start drinking it when you are two. 
We do like a little tea with our sugar.  It’s referred to as the Wine of the south 
 
Backwards and forwards means I know everything about you 
 
The word JEET is actually a question meaning, “Did you eat?” 
 
Ya’ll is singular, All ya’ll is plural 
 
The local newspapers cover national and international news on one page, but 
require 6 pages for local high school sports, motor sports and gossip. 
 
You think the first day of deer season is a national holiday 
 
You know what a “hissy” fit is 
 
Fried catfish is the other white meat. 
 
We don’t need no dang Drivers Ed.  If Mama says we can drive, we can drive. 
 


